Cold Spring Harbor Schools
Cold Spring Harbor JR. / SR. High School
Office of the Director of Health, Physical Education and Athletics

September 2013: COMMENTS FROM THE DIRECTOR

Welcome back to all Student-Athletes, Parents, Teachers and Staff. | hope everyone had a memorable and
enjoyable summer vacation. | would like to take this opportunity and introduce myself. My name is Michael
Bongino and it is an honor and privilege to be the Director of Health, Physical Education and Athletics in Cold
Spring Harbor. | am excited to be a part of this wonderful community and continue the excellence that is going on
in the classroom and on the Athletic fields. Thank you to the Board of Education and District Administration for all
their support throughout the summer. Everyone is truly an advocate of the Health, Physical Education and
Athletic departments.

Seahawk Field has a new turf and is ready to go for the upcoming Fall Season. Thank you to our Director of
Building s and Grounds, Mark Margolies for overseeing this project and making sure the Turf was ready for our
Student-Athletes. A thank you to our Head of Buildings and Grounds, Joe Amendolare and his staff for getting
all the athletic fields ready for practice and games. The High School sports season begins in early August, so
their hard work and preparation is greatly appreciated.

Thank you very much to our Head Custodian and his staff for getting the school ready for smooth opening for our
students. A special thank you to Joe Servidio for all his help within the building and the Athletic department to
make sure it was a smooth transition into the fall season and school year.

PHYSICAL EDUCATION: | would like to take this opportunity to welcome Terri Tini to our JR/SR High School
Physical Education staff. We are all very excited and she will be a wonderful addition to our staff.

ATHLETIC WEBSITE: Please use the Athletic Website. It provides much information about the times, dates,
sports physicals, athletic philosophy, and the code of conduct. It will be an evolving website to always enhance
our communication the parents and students.

SCHEDULE STAR: Information about your son or daughters schedule can be found by signing up with schedule
star. This information was sent home over the summer but will be on the website. You can also call the Athletic
office and we will provide you the information.

IMPORTANT DATES:

JV/Varsity Code of Conduct Meeting — Wednesday September 11" at 7pm in PAC

e This meeting is Mandatory for all parents, athletes and coaches that participate in a Fall or Winter
Sport

Modified/Junior High Sports Code of Conduct Meeting — Wednesday September 18" at 7pm in the PAC

e This meeting is Mandatory for all parents, athletes and coaches that participate in a Fall or Winter
Sport

Important information, game changes and highlights will be posted on the Electronic Sign Board as you drive out
of the parking lot past Seahawk Field.

I look forward to seeing you out on the field, on the golf course, at a cross country meet, at Swimming and Diving
meet, at a Regatta, on the Ice Rink or in the Gymnasium to support our Athletes, Coaches and Teams.

Thank you, Michael Bongino
“COMMITMENT TO EXCELLENCE”



